
Saint Matthias Parish 
 

128 Bryn Mawr Avenue 
Bala Cynwyd, Pennsylvania  19004 

                                            
 

W e b s i t e :   w w w . s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g         

E m a i l :   m a t t h i a s @ s a i n t m a t t h i a s . o r g  
   
 
 

   Founded 1906 
  

R e c t o r y :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 0 2 0 7            F a x :   6 1 0 - 6 6 4 - 3 5 5 9  
Parish Religious Education Office and Youth Office:  610-664-1942     

      

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m.     Sunday:  8:30 a.m.   10:30 a.m.   7:00 p.m. 

Monday – Friday:  7:30 a.m.       Saturday:  8:00 a.m.  
 

  Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confessions):  Saturdays at 4:15 PM, also by appointment 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Reverend Monsignor Gerard C. Mesure, Pastor    

Reverend John A. McGinnis, Retired Priest    Director of Parish Outreach:  Peggy Haley 

Reverend Mariusz Beczek, O.S.J., Weekend Assistance   Director of Liturgical Music:  Berthilla Wiscount 

Deacon Michael J. Kubiak      Coordinator of Religious Education:  Peggy Haley 

Brandon M. Artman, Seminarian                                   Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry:  Katie Bryson 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: Welcome to Saint Matthias Parish!  Please see 

Monsignor and register at the Rectory after any weekend Mass.  Additional 

information about registering at Saint Matthias Parish may be found on our 

website. 

 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS:  The office staff is available for business matters 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   

APPOINTMENTS:  You are asked to arrange an appointment in advance by 

telephone with the Priest you wish to see. 

 

SICK CALLS: Emergencies – Please call the Rectory.  Hospital Visitation – 

The Parish Priests will be happy to visit any Parishioner who is hospitalized.  

Please contact the Rectory, since hospitals do not contact the Rectory. 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: The Sacrament of Baptism is administered most 

Sundays at 11:30 a.m.  Arrangements are made in advance at the Rectory.  

Sponsors must provide proof of eligibility by a letter from their respective 

Pastors.  First-time parents attend a Pre-Jordan Meeting prior to Baptism, 

which is arranged at a mutually convenient time. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be made with the Pastor    

at least six months before the date of the Wedding.  Pre-Cana instructions are 

required. Weddings may be scheduled on Saturdays between 10:00 a.m. and 

2:00 p.m., or on Friday evenings. 
 

 

 

“Young man, arise!” 
 

 
 

 

 

 

JU N E  5 ,  2016  –  TH E  T E N T H  SU N D A Y  I N  O R D I N A R Y  T I M E
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June 5, 2016 
Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
 

 
 
 

Saturday, June 4 – Vigil, Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

5:00 Sandra Brown 
 

Sunday, June 5 – Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
8:30 Deceased Members of the McGeehan and 

McDevitt Families 
10:30 Francis P. Thomas, III 
7:00 For Our Parishioners 
 

Monday, June 6 – Weekday / Saint Norbert 
7:30 Special Intentions of Dolores & Fran Burdo 
  

Tuesday, June 7 – Weekday 
7:30 Nicole Lafontant 
 

Wednesday, June 8 – Weekday 
7:30 Elizabeth M. Garabedian 
 

Thursday, June 9 – Weekday / St. Ephrem  
7:30 Dosie & Fenton Fitzpatrick 

                      

Friday, June 10 – Weekday 
7:30 For Our Parishioners 
  

Saturday, June 11 – St. Barnabas 
8:00 Rev. Thomas J. Hanney 
*5:00 Intentions of Francois Grace Sieller 
 

Sunday, June 12 –Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time  
8:30 Cecilia & Vincent Przybyszewski 
10:30 For Our Parishioners 
*7:00 Lawler & Maguire Families 
 

* Extraordinary support through the Saint Matthias Day Program  

 
LIVING LIGHTS:  On the side of the Sanctuary 
near the statue of the Sacred Heart is a place where 
three candles burn for special intentions.  If you wish 
to have one of these candles burning for your 
intention, please bring your donation and intention to 
the sacristy or the rectory office.  The Donation for 
these candles is $10.  This week’s candles are lit for: 
Our Youth, Marriage and Family, and the Safety of 
John Chovanes. 

 

H.O.P.E. – Helping Other People Enthusiastically   
H.O.P.E. volunteers assist fellow Parishioners by 
providing transportation to doctors’ offices, banks, 
and supermarkets.  The Captain for June 6 – 11 is: 
Marge Kiefski: 215-913-4482. 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK:  Carmel Bane, 
Joseph Butler, Tom Hennessey, Jr., Marie D. Fratini, 
Martha Eckert, Richard Knorr, Stephen Williams, Ryan 
Williams, Wyn Marino, Thomas Liciardella, Jeanne 
Glick, Nita Dransfield, Anthony Massini, Louise 
Rascioli, Paul Snyder, Joe Casino, Irma Bates, Mary 
Takacs, John Lynch, Dorothy Rubincam, Eugene Scotti, 
Catherine O’Connor, Tom Klemick, Alec Boult, Frank 
Diebold, Louise Grato, Bernie, Katherine, Jordan 
Damas, John DiVivo, Baby Michael Anthony 

Siniscalchi, Mary Rowland, Joan Grzeskowiak, Gerry 
Gregory, Roger & Lelene Lifleur, Josette Brun,  Eleanor 
Kuhl, Jacqueline Gregory, Christine Ambrose, Lorraine 
Beaulieu, Dr. Joan Hurlock, Theresa Jandrositz, 
Raymond Sullivan, Rev. Thomas Wheeler, SJ, 
Maryhelen Hogan, Thomas O’Connor, Jr., Dante Scott, 
Gerard Hilard, Gabriel Minders, Chadd Kraus, Sr. Rita 
Powell, Bill Duffy, Rachel Smith, Louis Owens, Lynne 
Dotsey, Ed Kiefski, and Anna Dolores Frank. We also 
pray for those served by our Parish in Inglis House and 
Bala Nursing Home. If you wish to have someone’s 
name added to or removed from our Sick List, please 
call the Rectory.  

 
MEMBERS OF THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL:   
Heidi Anderson, Patricia Black, Katherine Bryson           
(ex-officio), Mike DeMonte, Maggie Duffy, Peggy Haley           
(ex-officio), Ross Holgado, Ray Nepomuceno, Mark 
Rooney, Peggy Saeger (Secretary), Gina Sullivan, H. 
Nelson Keyser III (Finance Council representative), Mike 
Utkus, Berthilla Wiscount (ex-officio). 

 

Sacrificial Giving ~ Stewardship  
Sunday Collection – May 28/29:  $ 4,729 

Catholic Charities Appeal (as of 5/27/16):  $ 30,725 

(Our Catholic Charities Appeal goal: $ 45,942; we are at 67% of our goal!) 

Thank you for your continued sacrificial generosity! 

  
Priest Celebrant Schedule – June 11/12 
5:00 Father McGinnis 
8:30 Father Mariusz 
10:30 Monsignor Mesure 
7:00 Father Quan Tran 
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Each year, we publish a listing in the bulletin of 

all our parish graduates (high school, college, 

post-graduate, etc.) and other good news.  This 

year, we will publish all our parish good news in 

next weekendõs bulletin.  Please email all  

information to bmartman@gmail.com or call the 

Rectory with the information no later than 

Monday, June 6.  Because of printing deadlines, 

absolutely no submissions can be accepted after 

tomorrow; all information received by then will 

be printed.  Please include (as appropriate): 

name, school graduating from, school entering 

in the fall/future plans, awards received, etc.  

Share your good news! 

 
St. Matthias Youth Group – “What’s Cookin’?” 
Teens (grades 6-12), join us for food and fellowship 
at What’s Cookin’? TODAY, Sunday, June 5th, in the 
Parish Center after the 10:30 AM Mass. Learn some 
culinary skills and make new friends as we make a 
casserole for St. John’s Hospice and one to enjoy for 
lunch. Follow us on Instagram for updates on all our 
events! @StMatthiasYG 

 

 

Camp Matthias   
June 20th to June 30th  
9:00 am to 1:00 pm 
Grade K through 4 

Information:  Peggy at 610-664-0207  
or peggyh@saintmatthias.org  

Additional information: 
www.saintmatthias.org 

 
 

First Tuesday All-Day Eucharistic Adoration 
with Benediction: this Tuesday, June 7.  
Please sign up for a period of adoration on 
the sheet at the back of Church.  Adoration 
will begin following the 7:30 a.m. Mass and will 
conclude with Benediction of the Most Blessed 
Sacrament at 7:00 p.m.  The rosary will be prayed 
at 8:00 a.m.  Why not take 15, 30, 60 minutes (or 
more) out of your hectic day to speak to the Lord 
and listen in silence to what He is saying to you?   

 
Life is changed, not ended.  Pray for the happy 

repose of the soul of Mabel Sacco.  Mabel helped 

keep our Church spotless for many years.  May her 

soul, and the souls of all the faithful departed, 

through the mercy of God, rest in peace.  Amen. 

 
Wednesday,  June  15, 2016, 9:00 AM - 10:30 AM 

Mothers of Saint Matthias 

We are a group that seeks to grow in our relationship 

with the Lord as we support one another in our 

vocation of motherhood. We meet the first and third 

Wednesday of each month in the Parish Center. All 

are welcome. Invite your friends. Bring your children. 

 
Wednesday,  June  15, 2016, 7:30 PM 

Young Professionals 

Meets the third Wednesday of each month. For young 

adults in their 20s and 30s to deepen their Catholic 

Faith and develop friendships with other believers. 

For more information, please contact Katie at         

610-664-0207 or katieb@saintmatthias.org 

 
Monday,  June  20, 2016 

St. John's Hospice - Casserole Pickup 

Donations of casseroles are collected in the parish 

gym on the 3
rd

 Monday of each month for Saint John's 

Hospice which helps inner city homeless men with 

food, shelter, counseling, and health care. (Casserole 

information is at doors of the church.) 

http://saintmatthias.org/events/m/20160615
http://saintmatthias.org/events/young-professionals-2/20160615
http://saintmatthias.org/events/stjohnhospice/20160620
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Outdoor Jazz Concert  
Featuring  

Mike DeMonte and Friends 

Sunday, June 26th 

4:00 to 6:00 PM 

  

 
 

Clergy Changes at Saint Matthias Parish 

 

Father Sean Bransfield has been assigned as the 

part-time parochial vicar of Saint Matthias Parish. 

Father Bransfield will also be working in the 

Archdiocesan Pastoral Center as Vice-Chancellor and 

as Assistant to the Vicar for Clergy.  Father Branfield 

was ordained in 2002 and most recently he has served 

as the Dean of the college division of Saint Charles 

Borromeo Seminary.  He studied in Rome and has a 

degree in Canon Law.  Father Bransfiled will be 

arriving on June 20.  Please keep him in your prayers 

and give him a warm welcome to Saint Matthias. 

 

On a sad note, we will be losing Father Mariusz of 

the Oblates of Saint Joseph at the end of July.  Father 

Mariusz has been with us for a year and has been very 

helpful to the parish.  He has been assigned as a 

pastor.  We are very grateful to Father Mariusz for his 

generous help.  Please keep him in your prayers as he 

moves to his new assignment. Another priest from the 

Oblates of Saint Joseph, Father Gregory Finn, OSJ, 

will be arriving in mid-August.   

 

 
Catholic Charities Appeal 

Have you made your donation yet?  158 of our 

parishioners have so far.  Now how about YOU?!!  

Our “heart” near the parking lot needs to be 

completely filled!  Each year we have consistently 

surpassed our goal.  Your donation can ensure that 

happens again this year! You may contribute securely 
online at www.catholiccharitiesappeal.org, or place 
your contri-bution in any weekend collection, clearing 
marking the envelope for Catholic Charities.  Together we 
can make a difference in the lives of those in need!! 

MAIN LINE SINGLES DINNER CLUB (ages 52-64) 

CATHOLIC men & women are cordially invited to 
join “The Main Line Singles Dinner Club.”  Next 
event: June 5 at 5:45 PM: “Summer Sizzler House 
Party” at a member’s Condo Party Room following 
an appetizer social around the pool in Media.  Paid 
servers also needed on a monthly basis.  For more 
information, call Barb at (610) 896-6542.  Catholic 
men are encouraged to participate. 

 
First Annual Padre Pio Festival 
Saint Bede the Venerable Church (Holland, Bucks 
County, PA) welcomes all to its inaugural Mass and 
festival in honor of Saint Pio Pietrelcina, better 
ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ άtŀŘǊŜ tƛƻΦέ  WǳƴŜ нр-26.  Saturday 
evening Mass and Sunday 12:30 PM Mass 
celebrated by Fr. Pio Mandato, FMHJ.  Also 
includes a street procession with a statue of Padre 
tƛƻΣ ŀ ƘŜŀƭƛƴƎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΣ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
pavilion, musical entertainment, and several ethnic 
food and craft vendors.  More information: 215-
357-5720 or padrepiofestivalhollandpa.com. 

 
POLKA FEST! 
All are invited to Polka Fest at the TK Club at 500 East 
Hector Street in Conshohocken on Sunday June 26 
from Noon to 6 pm, to support Saint Mary Polish 
American Society, a non-profit organization striving to 
promote Polish heritage and culture in and around 
Montgomery County.  Polka Fest will feature live Polka 
music, Polish food, a 50/50 drawing, a basket raffle, and 
baked goods for sale.  Tickets are $10 advance sales 
(before June 19), $15 day of event.  Tickets include the 
price of admission; food not included.  For tickets, 
email stmaryconshy@gmail.com or call 610-630-0861. 

 
Congratulations to Monsignor Edward Deliman, 
current pastor of Saint Charles Borromeo Parish in 
Bensalem, Bucks County, who was appointed 
Auxiliary Bishop of Philadelphia by Pope Francis 
earlier this week.  Please keep Bishop-elect Deliman 
in your prayers!  Additional information can be found 
at the Archdiocesan website: www.archphila.org.  

 
Mass Books for Children are available at the 

entrances of the church.  Please return them to the 

greeters after Mass. Thank you, Judy Strazzella, for 

her recent donation of fifty of these books for the 

children to enjoy and use at Mass. 
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A note from our Seminarian, Brandon Artman 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

 Yet another year has come to an end at Saint 

Charles.  A lot happened this year, the most memorable 

being the visit of Pope Francis!   

I am now finished my second year of Theology 

studies, having also finished two years of Pre-Theology 

studies; I have completed 4 of my 6 years of formation.  

Where has the time gone?!  God willing, this time next 

year I will be ordained a transitional Deacon, and then, 

in May of 2018, a Priest! 

 This year’s studies included classes on              

the Gospel of Matthew, the Gospel of Luke/Acts of the 

Apostles, Church History, Prophetic Literature of          

the Old Testament, the Theology of Grace, Moral 

Theology, the Eucharist, Ecclesiology, Theological 

Virtues, Homiletics, and Canon Law (taught by none 

other than Monsignor Mesure!).   

Weekly I went to Saint Monica Center Nursing 

Home in South Philadelphia to visit with and distribute 

Holy Communion to the residents.  It was a very 

humbling and rewarding experience.  Growing in 

human and spiritual formation are also important 

aspects of Seminary formation. 

 Beginning this weekend, June 4/5, I will be 

spending two months of “on the job training,” so to 

speak, at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish in Morton, 

Delaware County.   I will help the priests there with 

communion calls, assisting at Masses, and various other 

projects. 

 While it is not too often that I am able, I always 

look forward to returning to Saint Matthias as much as I 

can.  Thank you for your continued prayers and support.  

They mean so much to my fellow seminarians and to 

me.  Know that you are also in my prayers. 

 I invite you to keep in touch over the summer.  

My email address is bartman@scs.edu, or you can write 

to me via Saint Matthias rectory, and they will forward 

any letters to me.  May God continue to bless you and 

your families! 
 

   Sincerely in Christ, 

   Brandon M. Artman 

 

For information on vocations to the Priesthood, 

visit www.HeedTheCall.org, or call 610-667-5778. 

Are You Called to Be a Permanent Deacon?   

While all the Baptized are called to share in the mission 

of Jesus Christ according to the gifts of the Holy Spirit, 

those who are ordained also offer service in a way 

proper to the Sacrament of Holy Orders.  A deaconôs 

ministry entails proclaiming, preaching and teaching 

Godôs Word, assisting the bishop and priest at the 

Liturgy, assisting at funerals, ministering to the sick and 

dying, leading the community in prayer and in 

sacramental liturgies, baptizing, witnessing marriages, 

and exercising administrative leadership in the Church. 

A permanent deacon, who may be married, is a member 

of the clergy and shares in the hierarchy of the 

Sacrament of Holy Orders.  Through the Sacrament of 

Holy Orders, the deacon is configured to Christ the 

Servant.  It is Christ the Servant who acts through the 

ministry of the deacon. Learn Moreé call 610-664-2213 

or email diaconate@scs.edu. 

 

Taking a vacation this summer? 
Your parish doesn’t! 

 
 

St. Matthias Parish has enlisted Parish 

Giving to provide you with the opportunity to use 

Electric Funds Transfer as an alternate method for 

giving.  The Program is free of charge for  

parishioners. 

Go to Parish Giving on our website 

(www.saintmatthis.org) to register for the Program.  

Parish Giving allows participants to donate a 

recurring contribution that is automatically transferred 

for your checking or savings account, or even credit 

card, on a monthly basis, and you select your own 

billing date.  This Program can be utilized for your 

Sunday contributions, as well as any Holy Day 

contributions, and all Archdiocesan collections. 

It is simple, secure, and allows you to print out 

a report of your contributions for tax purposes.  The 

use of Electronic Funds Transfer is not only time-

saving and convenient for you, but also allows our 

Parish to realize a more consistent level of support.  

By signing up for Parish Giving, you will know that 

you are doing your part to support the Parish even at 

time you are not able to be physically present to 

celebrate with our Parish Community.  Thanks for 

your generous support of our Parish! 
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ͯͭͮͻ Ǚɭʀɴɻɸɵɯ ǭɻɹɱɺ́ɿ Ǚɻɺɲɱɾɱɺɯɱ̴ 

͂ǣɻʀɴɱɾ ɻɲ ǣɱɾɯʅ̲ ǣɭɷɱ ǥʁɾ Ǟɱɭɾʀɿ Ǣɵɷɱ ǯɻʁɾɿ̹̓ 
Saturday, October 29, 8:30 a.m. – 4 p.m. at the 
National Shrine of Our Lady of Czestochowa, 
Doylestown.  Nine dynamic speakers will address all 
facets of the feminine genius and a woman's mission 
of mercy in the family, the Church and the world. 
This day includes something for every woman: 
married, single and consecrated.  Presentations in 
English, Spanish, ASL, and a track for young women 
in high school and college.  Information and 
registration: CatholicWomensConference.org. 

 
Augustine's Brothers is a support/accountability 
group for men who struggle with pornography as well 
as other excessive sexual behaviors.  Many men try to 
break themselves of this habit/addiction alone and 
fail time after time.  This is something that cannot be 
done alone.  The chains of bad habits and addiction 
are heavy but with God's grace and the support of 
other men who understand the struggle, you can 
break the chains!  You can find the freedom and 
peace to become the man God created you to be. 
Augustine's Brothers meets weekly at the Cathedral 
in Center City Philadelphia on Tuesday nights from 
7pm - 9pm.  All inquiries are kept in strict 
confidentiality and one's wish to remain anonymous is 
highly respected. There is no need for registration, 
just come and join us. For more information visit: 
http://AugustinesBrothers.org or call 800-348-0758. 

 
The Calix Society    Are you currently in a 12-step 

program? Would you like to be able to freely discuss 

how your Catholic faith, Christ, and His Sacraments 

nourish your recovery? If so, the Calix Society is for 

you! This group serves to enhance (not replace)        

12-step groups with an emphasis upon our journey in 

Christ. More information: http://www.calixsociety.org 

(local meeting information at http://www.calix-

philly.com), or call Ken at 215-327-3236 or Amy at 

610-405-7747. 

 

 
wŀŎƘŜƭΩǎ ±ƛƴŜȅŀǊŘ helps anyone hurting from the 
spiritual and emotional pain of an abortion.  Weekend 
retreats are held at various locations throughout the 
year.  All contacts are confidential.  Many resources are 
available on the web site, www.rachelsvineyard.org. 

 
With your Will, there is a Way  
Remembering Saint Matthias Parish in your will gives 
us a way to secure the future of our Parish.  Let your 
memory live on because of your generosity.  Your name 
will be inscribed in our Book of Remembrance on the 
"ÌÅÓÓÅÄ -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ !ÌÔÁÒȢ 

 
Catholic Cruise to the Western Caribbean 
Come and sail away on a 7-night Catholic Western 
Caribbean Cruise, September 10-17 on the Carnival 
Freedom out of Galveston, TX.  Ports of call: Montego 
Bay (Jamaica), Grand Cayman (Cayman Island), 
Cozumel (Mexico), and back to Galveston.  Prices begin 
at $1085 for two passengers, and include all port fees 
and taxes.  Mass offered daily on board the ship.  
Deposit of only $300 per person will reserve your cabin.  
Space is limited.  Information and/or Registration: 860-
399-1785 or Doug@CatholicCruisesAndTours.com.  

 

 
 

June , 2016  
 

Universal: Human Solidarity 
That the aged, marginalized, and those who 
have no one may find–even within the huge 
cities of the world–opportunities for encounter 
and solidarity. 
 
Evangelization: Seminarians and Novices 
That seminarians and men and women entering 
religious life may have mentors who live the joy 
of the Gospel and prepare them wisely for their 
mission. 

http://www.rachelsvineyard.org/

